
Addendum 1: Request for Proposals for Infrastructure as a Service (IAAS) and Disaster 
Recovery as a Service (DRAAS) 
 
Please see response below to a potential proposer’s questions: 

1. What was the annual spend for the previous year on this project? CARTA does not 
have an existing contract for these services. 

2. If this is a new contract, what is the annual budget for this? CARTA does not provide 
budgetary estimates. 

3. Are you open to a hybrid delivery model with a mix of offshore and onshore 
resources? No.  

4. Work will be on site or remote? Onsite. 
5. Can you please give us an extension of 1-2 weeks to submit our proposal? Yes. 

CARTA will extend the proposal due date until June 13, 2025 at 2 p.m. 

 

______________________________________________ 

Annie Powell, Director of Grants & Procurement 

5.28.25 


